
 

5A Conference Meeting 

November 12th, 2020 

9:30 a.m. 

 

Minutes 

 

● Conversation with AIA Staff and Joe Paddock  

○ This week all Maricopa County went up in the 3 COVID metrics  

○ Due to COVID the AIA will bring in the human element to seed the open division 

football tournament with the help of the Football Reclassification Committee 

○ For VB and FB once the state brackets are release there will not be any 

alterations even if a school is removed due to COVID 

○ There will not be a request to the SMAC Committee to look to alter the metrics at 

this time 

○ For state tournament venues the host school will set the capacity not the AIA 

 

● AIA Executive Board Update with Jim Dean communicated that the Executive Board 

would discuss winter sports Monday 11/16 

  

● Winter Season update – Schedules, Modifications, and Invitationals  

 

○ Maricopa County school have not officially begun winter sports  

○ We will drop PHX vs TUC games and discuss schedules with the 4A and 6A moving 

forward  

  

Hardship Appeals:   
● Appeals Deadline 

Spring – January 19th 

 

● All Conference Teams - Timeline 

2020-2021 5A Conference All-Region/All-Conference Dates Proposal 

Sport All-Region Due Date All-Conference Ballot Date 

Football 11/21/20 AZFCA Team 

Volleyball (Girls) 11/7/20 11/14/20 

Basketball (Boys/Girls) 2/10/21 2/26/21 

Soccer (Boys/Girls) 2/3/21 2/26/21 

Baseball 4/27/21 AZBCA Team 

Softball 4/27/21 5/8/21 

Volleyball (Boys) 5/4/21 5/14/21 

 



 

● Region Reports 

○ Southern (Matt) Vail, no wrestling, Winter sports have started. 

○ Sonoran (Nathan) MUSD started all Winter sports  

○ Metro (Evana) Shut down all sports after today 

○ Northeast Valley (Stephen) Continuing fall, no winter 

○ San Tan (Darrell) Allowing winter conditioning 

○ Northwest (Mark) Allowing conditioning for winter sports 

○ Desert West (Remigio) Allowing winter conditioning 

○ Central Valley (Julie) Holding pattern, but school is going back to virtual 

 

● Future Meeting Topics  

 

● Items for the Good of the Order 

 

● Next Meeting Date – January 7th, 2020 

 

 
 


